Summary of Regular School Board Meeting January 18, 2007

The Regular meeting of the New Prague Area Schools was called to order at 6:30 pm.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited and roll taken with no members absent.  Chairperson Carlson called for a modification to the agenda moving the superintendent search from committee to action and immediate approval and also calling for a closed session.  The agenda was modified and approved.  A motion was made to abolish the superintendent search with an additional motion made to offer Jim Rouse the position of superintendent with details on a renewable contract to be completed at a later date.  Motion passed unanimously and the new superintendent addressed the board thanking the school board, the community and fellow school colleagues for their support and pledging his commitment and dedication to New Prague Area 
Schools. Handicap Van Driver addressed the board during open forum expressing his concern with the lack of protective shelter for the14 vans used by the district and the time needed to insure that adequate snow and frost removal and warming of the vans were being done to provide the greatest safety for the passengers of these vans.  Larry Kotek and Greg Jindra also addressed the board on these issues.  The board approved all items on the consent agenda and moved to the action items necessary for the reorganization of the school board.  Nominations were conducted for a new chairperson with Bob Reed accepting the nomination.  Dan Carlson was congratulated on his successful year as chairman.  With that the gavel was passed to the new chairperson who presided over the nominations and election of officers Jerry Walerius for Vice Chair, Marty Beckius as treasurer and Dennis Havlicek as Clerk.  The board elected to eliminate the position of Parliamentarian with those duties reverting back to the chairperson.  Discussion of the committee assignments was held and the board elected to disperse the Policy & Philosophy Committee and add an ex officio member to the Executive Board.  Board members signed up for various positions on sub-committees, negotiating teams and building and PAC representatives.  Approval was given for legal counsel, designated depositories, and board compensation. Meeting dates and times were set for the first and third Mondays of each month at 6:00 PM.  Discussion was held on the official publication forum with concern of the cost for publication in the Star Tribune Metro South edition.  In calling for a vote, the board approved the official publication 4/3, with Beckius, Dvorak and Fadden voting against.  Meeting times and agenda for sub-committees were not approved, allowing the superintendent time to arrange a schedule for the restructuring of these committees.  In committee, the board received the final information on the Journey of Excellence and District Report Card.  The Curriculum & Testing Coordinator asking for the board to immediately approve Journey and District Report Card including the School Board Goals as were presented.  The Finance Director presented a revised 2006/2007 baseline budget and projections for the next school year. He asked for approval of the revised baseline and 07/08 projections allowing staff to begin the budget process for the coming school year.  Election timeline was given to the board listing dates for resolutions to be passed, notification dates for state and county officials and the publication of elections in the media. No action needed. Committee reports received were from Review and Evaluation who have toured the renovations in the Central Education Campus and informed the board of an anticipated February 20th move-in date.  MRVSEC representative Dennis Havlicek informed the board of the budget information received at the latest meeting and also the possibility of new programs for the Co-op.  Dates to note were reviewed with a request that some of the PAC meetings be changed to allow board members to attend meetings as several board members will be representing multiple schools.  A request was made for clerical personnel to inform the board of the change in PAC dates and also for reminders of upcoming meetings and agendas.  The board rose, received the committee report and took approval action on the Journey of Excellence/District Report Card and the revised baseline budget.  The board entered into closed session at 8:36 pm for purposes of receiving information on a student issue.  The board reopened the meeting and adjourned the January 18, 2007 regular school board meeting at 8:52 PM.
